REEDHAM PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Monday 24th July 2017 at Reedham Village Hall 

Present - Councillors D Hale (Chair), C Ward (Vice Chair), D Rushbrook, S Pittam, J Lester, R Grattan, P Bilverstone, and R Holt. Parish Clerk C Dickson and District Councillor G Nurden.
2 members of the public were present.  The Council meeting commenced at 7.30 pm.
1-07p)  Apologies for Absence

Councillors Case, Ball and Thompson.
2-07p)  Declarations of Interest on the Agenda

None received.
3-07p)  Planning Applications
a) 20171054 - Land at Station Road - details of dwellings on plots 1, 22, 23 & 24.  
Reserved matters application concerned with the appearance of plots 1, 22-24.
Concern was raised that the notification letter received from Broadland District Council was undated.  It was also confirmed that there were no planning notices erected regarding the planning application.
The Design and Access statement on the original planning application, 20151061, states the properties to be built along the boundary with Yareview Close will all be bungalows but the design for plot 1 is for a 2 storey house.
Numbers 1 and 4 Yareview Close will be affected by the current design of plot 1 with the garage placed close to the boundary with No 1, and No 4’s garden will be overlooked by the upper storey.

Recent planning applications in the area have restricted the height of the house to 1 ½ storeys.

Cllr Rushbrook proposed that the Council respond to the planning application stating plot 1 should be a bungalow in line with the other properties to be built along the boundary with Yareview Close.  Cllr Pittam seconded and all agreed.  Loss of privacy and amenity for numbers 1 and 4 Yareview Close to be detailed.
b) 20171129 - Thickthorn, 12 Church Road NR13 3TY - variation of condition 2

There were no objections.
4-07p)   Any Other Business
DCllr Nurden brought to the meeting’s attention that the next Greater Norwich Local Plan is currently being formulated.  There has been a site put forward in Reedham, although this does not mean it will be included or there are immediate plans for it to be developed.  Those Parish Councils with Neighbourhood Plans have greater influence on planning matters.  Broadland has a large number of NPs approved and it might be possible to put together a hybrid one for Reedham in a shorter amount of time.
DCllr Nurden also informed the Council that the Capital Grant Scheme has changed to funding of up to 50%, up to a maximum of £5,000.

Cllr Pittam has retrieved the gate at the bottom of the field and queried whether it needs to be replaced.  To be confirmed at the next meeting.  He reminded the Council the platform on the suspension bridge still needs repairing.

5-07p)  Close
The meeting closed at 19.55.  

The next Parish Council meeting is on Monday 4th September 2017 at 7.30 pm.  
Signed………………………………........................                       Date……………………………….
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